

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
 - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

This is a standard letter we have received from the NHS and DfE and have been advised to send it out. There is no need to keep children off school. Thank you.

Dear Parents,

As I'm sure you have already heard, there have been new cases of Covid-19 (novel coronavirus) identified in Trafford.

There are a number of schools, including this one, who have children or a staff member attending, who live in a household where a family member has been identified as a contact of a person with Covid-19. This means that the family member has NOT been diagnosed with Covid-19 but has been identified as being at increased risk.

The family member in question will be self-isolating as a precaution – there is very limited evidence that the people without symptoms of the virus are able to pass it on to others. I have been reassured by our local public health team that the risk to children in our school remains extremely low at this point.

We will continue to monitor the wider situation carefully but for now we believe that keeping our children's lives and education as normal as possible is very important.

At the moment, the advice remains that the best method of protection is good hand and respiratory hygiene, and we are reinforcing these messages at school.

A Department for Education helpline and e-mail address has been set up for parents with any further concerns. Please see details below.

We will keep you updated on any developments.







